
       GOVERNOR’S CABINET ON NONPROFIT HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES



RATE SETTING METHODOLOGIES WORK GROUP





     Minutes of June 14, 2012

Members present:  Scott McWilliams (Co-Chair), Patrick Johnson (Co-Chair), Marcie Dimenstein, Chris La Vigne, Deborah Chernoff, Joel R. Ide, Glenn Connan, Robert Dakers, Cindy Butterfield, Barbara Lanza, Joseph Drexler

Members absent: Barry Simon, Judy Dowd

Guests Present: Frank McCarthy

1. Meeting was called to order at 1:40 PM and all were welcomed by Co-Chairs

2. The minutes of June 6, 2012 were approved with one amendment  in paragraph 3 correcting the random audit sample which had declined from 101 last year  to 86 this year, not 83.
3. The work group reviewed the past 11 year trend data from the Urban Institute Platform which clearly demonstrated a decline in the financial health of the non-profit sector.  After some discussion a motion was duly approved to include this analysis in the report to the Governor’s Cabinet on June 15th.  The audit data for the 86 non-profit agencies analyzed last year and this year was also examined and showed very slight improvement in cash reserves but trend in general is not favorable.  Here too, after discussion the work group voted to include this data in the report to the Cabinet.  The sample dropped from 101 to 86 because 3 agencies had merged and the remaining 12 fell below the $300,000 threshold for independent audit submission. These two reports are to be considered integral to these minutes. (see attachments)

4. Chris La Vigne reported that problems with the DSS computer system will preclude the availability of the HUSKY data in time for the Cabinet deadline though reports  should be available at a later date and certainly next year if the Cabinet continues to sustain this work. 

5. Scott McWilliams reviewed the spread sheets on rate and cost methodologies which had been reviewed previously and a vote to include this material in our report to the Cabinet was approved.  The challenges of efforts to standardize cost and rate setting methodologies was discussed at some length and clearly the variations in the needs of the client population cohorts served   is a significant factor along with some Federal requirements  constitute a large part of the challenge. 
6. Much time was spent reviewing the recommendations and refining them. The challenges faced by non-profit agencies in meeting fixed cost increases, tighter bank lending requirements often insisting on 125% of debt service in cash, maintaining properties with no depreciation allowance, and providing for wages and benefits for employees were discussed at length.  The attached recommendations were the result of this lively and candid discussion and are part of these minutes.

7. It was also agreed by the workgroup that the aggregation of data over time for review by the Governor’s Cabinet would be helpful moving forward and that this will be among our recommendations.  The rationale was that this data would help inform decision makers at the administrative and public policy levels.
8. The workgroup also agreed to include the CCPA graph tracking COLA and CPI data over two decades. Some discussion focused on the fact that the CPI data is compounded while the COLA data is simply the per cent increase authorized by the legislature for purchase of service contracts. 

9.  It was agreed also to include the Urban Institute state by state comparison for Connecticut as an addendum to the report. 

10. Minor editorial modifications were made to the third draft of the introduction which are reflected in the final product now approved by the workgroup and ready for submission to the Cabinet.  (see attachment)

11. Public comment by Mr. Frank McCarthy was integrated into the ongoing discussion pertaining to the recommendations. Mr. McCarthy’s comments focused on the financial challenges faced by nonprofit organizations  seeking to maintain properties, borrow money to sustain operations, and address increased fixed costs in the absence of increases in revenue. 

12.   No new business was introduced. The Co-Chairs thanked the members for all their work and meeting adjourned at  4:10 PM 
